
  October 2023 
Kaskatino Pisim    Freezing Moon

Tânîsi kahkiyaw!

We have been off to a very successful start to our year! Our classrooms are mostly full! While we have 
had some students missing due to illness, our attendance has been pretty steady. Please send your 
awasak every day unless they are unwell. 

We were so happy to see so many parents and guardians at our Meet the Staff night! We had a terrific 
turnout and everyone enjoyed the food provided. Parents had the opportunity to meet with our teachers, 
counselors, Cree instructors and even our dental staff! We had our first PAC meeting and we selected 
Sunny Buffalo as our chair and Dale Littlechild as our Vice Chair. We had 3 candidates and it was the 
first time we ever had to vote! Thanks so much to all the parents that came out! Our next PAC meeting 
will be at Parent Interviews on November 23rd! We would love you to join us!

As always, our focus is also on developing our awasak to become knowledgeable about their Cree 
language (Nehiyawewin) and culture. We have been using our Nehyawatsowin Fridays to learn more 
about our culture. In September we were picking and drying sage and our grade 4 students went on their 
cultural field trip to pick medicinal plants. In October we will be learning about migration and hibernation 
so be sure to ask your awasak what they have learned. On October 11, our grade 6 students will be 
going to Mimiw Sakahikan for their Buffalo Harvest!

On our PD day in September, we also had a Pipe Ceremony in the tipi in front of the school. Our Elder, 
Brian Lee prayed for us to have a good, safe year for our awasak. We also had Steve Wood and his 
drummers join us for a Flag Raising Ceremony. He had wise words to share with staff. It is so good to 
start our year in a good way.

Together we can be successful with educating our children. As always, email or call if you have any 
questions or concerns.

Doris Auger
Principal

Principal: Doris Auger
Email: dorisauger@maskwacised.ca
Vice Principal: Patricia Walker
Vice Principal: Melanie Nanaquawetung
Admin Assistant: Jackie Littlechild
Box 420, Maskwacis, AB T0C 1N0
Phone: 585-3760  Fax: 585-2001



Library Learning 
Commons

Tanisi Families! 

We have been having a great time in the 
library this month! We all learned about 
library expectations and book care. We 
also spent time learning about Terry Fox.

We are super excited for October in the 
library! We love all the spooky books and 
fun Halloween activities. This year, one of 
the stories we will read is called “Pumpkin 
Jack”. We will be carving our very own 
Pumpkin Jack and then sealing him in a 
glass jar with some soil. We will watch him 
decompose and then hopefully his seeds 
will begin growing us a new pumpkin plant! 
We did this last year and unfortunately 
Pumpkin Jack’s babies were repotted and 
they all died. We are hoping for better luck 
this year! 

We also begin our October Reading 
Challenge on October 1st! Attached to this 
newsletter is our challenge form. Please 
help your child to complete the challenge 
and return it to the library by October 31 
for a spooky prize and a chance to win one 
of three $20 gift certificates to our book 
fair! 

Once again, we will be hosting Scholastic 
Book Fairs in the library. The first one 
begins on November 17 and goes until 
November 23. I hope to see many of you 
there! 

Love, Miss Lawrence

Tanisi families,
Welcome back–we are so excited to have 
the awasisak back in the school! Coming 
back to school can cause some tricky 
feelings, especially after long breaks. The 
Institute for Child Psychology has some 
great ideas for helping with this that we’ve 
listed below. You can also follow them on 
facebook (@instituteofchildpsychology) for 
other great ideas. And our school 
counsellors are always happy to help as 
well–just let us know!
How to Make Drop off Easier
1. Practice drop offs before the break is 

over. Getting used to walking up to 
the school can help.

2. Validate their feelings, but let them 
know they can handle it: “It can be 
scary but you are safe and can do it!

3. Remind them when you will return
4. Connect before drop off. This could 

be hug, high five, etc.
5. Connect them with a safe adult at 

the school.
6. Give them a note or stuffy to remind 

them that you are thinking of them 
when they are at school.

Ekosi pitima!
Christie Dewald ekwa Frans Erickson

christiedewald@maskwacised.ca
franserickson@maskwacised.ca

Counsellor’s
Corner

mailto:christiedewald@maskwacised.ca
mailto:fanserickson@maskwacised.ca




The 7 Habits At Home
As students learn and develop leadership skills with the 7 Habits at school, 

it is important that they continue practicing the 7 Habits at home. We will review 
one habit a month with tips on how you can practice the Habits together as a 
family.

                                                               

                                                                                                                

Habit of the Month: 
Habit #1: Be 

Proactive

Find your voice and 
inspire others to find 

theirs. 
-Stephen Covey

I’m in Charge of Me: 
When we are proactive, we are responsible for making our own decisions. We 

choose our own actions, attitudes and moods. We do the right thing even when 

no one is looking.

Steps to Taking Control of You:

1. PAUSE: stop what you are doing and pause.

2. THINK: Think about what you should or shouldn’t do. 

3. CHOOSE: Choose the best thing to do. 

You can talk about these steps as a family 

and practice them together. 



Nehiyawatisiwin - Kaskatino Pisim

 

Tânisi Kahkiyaw Kiyawâw!

Miywâsin Miywâsin! How time seems to fly by when you’re busy having fun.  
● For the month of Onocîhito pisim (September - Mating Moon), we have been busy 

picking/gathering sage and sage cleaning. Our Gr.4 Cultural Field trip was a success 
with the awas’sak picking mistahi mostos wikaskwa. Thank you to Ms. Selby for 
providing an awesome location. 

● Awas’sak have been learning about the importance of  Tipahamâtowin (Treaty) 
and Orange Shirt Day. 

● For Kaskatino pisim (October - Freezing Moon), we will be learning about 
hibernation/migration.

Reminder: Please dress your child for the weather, as we are outdoors every Friday.

role-playing Treaty 6



Parent Lighthouse 
Team

We had our first Parent Lighthouse 
(PAC) meeting on the night of Meet the 
Teacher. All parents were welcome to 
attend. It is our job to share our vision 
and mission, core values and goals for 
the school. As a team, we discuss 
community feedback to this as well as 
goals our team has for the school. 

We selected Sunny Buffalo to be our 
chair and Dale Littlechild as our Vice 
Chair. They will represent our school at 
the MESC PAC.   Ay hay to all of our 
attendees. 

Our next meeting will be on 
Parent/Teacher night on November 

23rd at 6:00.

Tanisi!

What a wonderful first month of Physical Education it has been seeing the awasak run, throw, catch and synergize 

together in class. It has been great spending a couple of weeks of classes outside while the weather has been nice 

and being active in the fresh air! It was also great to have wonderful weather for our school Terry Fox Run and the 

EES Cross Country Classic Meet. All the awasak ran and walked their hearts out. It was awesome to see them all 

persevering and going as far as they could.

This month we look forward to our Hawks Volleyball and Floor Hockey Teams starting up. They will be practicing in 

preparation for their tournaments in October and November respectively. We will be starting  our school intramural (in 

school leagues and activity) program for all students to participate in if they choose. Please encourage and remind 

your children to listen to the announcements and check out the bulletin board outside the gymnasium for when it’s 

their turn to play! 

Ekosi pitama,

Mr. Zindi

Physical Education

It is important that the school is aware 
of all medical needs that your child has. 
Please ensure that you have 
communicated your child’s medical 
needs with the teacher and the office. 

If you child requires medication 
(prescription or nonprescription) there 
are forms and procedures to be 
followed. 

PLEASE DO NOT SEND MEDICATION 
WITH YOUR CHILD WITHOUT FIRST 
SPEAKING TO THE OFFICE FIRST. 

Medical 
Information



November 17-23, 
2003!



Here are some ideas for healthy snacks to 
send with your child. MESC provides 

morning snack/lunch for all students. If you 
choose to send them, please do not send 

snacks that are high in sugar. Ah hay.

Please remember 
Drop of time is 8:30 and 

Pick up time is 3:30 
Thank you for being on time!

Download SchoolMessenger today!



October 2023
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

                           1                           3
Oilers Day!

                       4                        5                        6 7

8 9                         10                        11                                         12                        13                        14

                    15
 
                       16                         17

EES Picture Day!

                       18
                         

                       19 20

Jersey Day!

21

                     22 23 24 25 26 27 28

                      29 30 31

Thanksgiving
NO SCHOOL

Assembly @ 10:40 
am

Kaskatino Pisim

PD Day
NO SCHOOL

4 Band 
Volleyball 

Tournament

PD Day
NO SCHOOL

Halloween 
Obstacle 
Course

Grade 6 
Cultural Field 

Trip

October Reading Bingo 
Challenge begins! 

October Reading Bingo 
Challenge begins! 






